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Meeting Update

PLEASE NOTE!
The room we hold our monthly meeting in has changed!

We are now located in the southwest corner of the Recreation Center. Enter through the front doors
and turn left into the hallway past the first room. Continue all the way to the end of the hallway and turn

right. Our new meeting room is the last room on the left.

The January Monthly Event will held
at the Redwood Recreation Center!

Saturday January 21st, 2023
10:00 AM - Noon
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Learn Something New

You can always find links to our previous recorded live video clinics on our website.
Click the link below to go directly to the website.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

Presentation

SCARM Program usage
Presented by Charlie Treft

SCARM means Simple Computer Aided Railway Modeller – software for easy
and precise design of model train layouts and railroad track plans. With SCARM

you can easily create the layout of your dreams. Just download the setup package, install it and start
editing your first track plan.

Presentation

What's New on the Utah Colorado Western
Presented by Lee Nicholas

Lee will give us an update on his fabulous Utah Colorado Western Layout. One
of the best layouts in Utah! 

Making Old Trains Run Like New
Presented by Geoff Carter

Did you inherit some old rolling stock and engines from a friend or family? Geoff
Carter will give us some tips and tricks to get those old trains running like new.

Presentation

Making Water Effects
Presented by George Bell and Mark Lambert

Learn the insider information on how to create creek, rivers, ponds, lakes and
more for your layout.

Hands On Presentation

Making Gondola and Flat Car Loads
Presented by Charlie Treft

Just can't stand to see all those empty flat cars and gondolas running around the
layout! Charlie will show us some tips and tricks for filling them up with loads.

Special Event

Outdoor Event TBA
Presented by Northern Utah division

Watch this space for more details

Presentation

Plaster Carving
Presented by Blaine Holbrook

Learn the ins and outs of carving plaster to look like realistic cliffs, rocks and
mountain scenery.

Presentation

The History of the Union Pacific Turbines
Presented by Fred Baney

Discover the fascinating history of the Union Pacific's "Big Blow" gas turbines.

As the Clinic Coordinator I look at what this requires and realize we all can
contribute to our clinics. I started with a sheet of plywood with my father back
when I was a child and since then have done so much, especially in the last
few years. We all have skills and experiences that we can share. Being retired
from the Education profession also has shown me that what I have done in the
past can help someone else looking for an answer. I will call upon all of you to
share what you have learned, because we all have a love of trains.

Charlie Treft
cptreft@yahoo.com
801-309-4246
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2022 Division Elections

The results of this years election!
Thank you and congratulations to everyone who participated!

A special thanks to Michael Harris for all his help!

After a very contentious battle and the threats of a possible re-count,
your new leaders have been chosen (sort of) for the next 2 years.

Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Board of Directors
Kevin Anderson and George Bell
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

There’s so much more to this hobby than just “building trains in your
basement!” I am not only serving as Superintendent but I am also a
member of multiple clubs in the area. The OT&W Club had their
annual Thanksgiving Point Train Show and I had a few modules I’ve
been working on setup. It was really fun to allow a couple younger
operators to run my trains. (Thanks Doug for your help as well as
everyone else.) We will handle guests a little differently in the future
but the idea of allowing them to really enjoy the hobby like we do
was rewarding. It was also great to answer questions from the
adults and several showed interest in joining the Division. I thought
it was a really great show and there was lots of great feedback from the public. For me, sharing the
hobby is one of the top reasons to put all the effort into putting on a train show. There were lots of
people with big smiles!

This month we are meeting in a new room in the Redwood Recreation Center. The same building but at
the opposite end. Look for a map elsewhere in this issue of the newsletter. Hopefully you can make it.
We have a lot of great clinics lined up for this year. If you have a suggestion of what you would like to
see or have something you want to share let me or Charlie know. We will get you on the schedule.
Come learn and fellowship with the rest of us so that we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Photographing Your Model Railroad
Presented by Rick Luther

For those who were around in November of 2020 you may remember this clinic as a virtual clinic during
the pandemic. Rick updated and shorten the clinic so we could get to the real reason for the meeting.
Food and Fun!

The clinic covered some of the fundamentals for photographing your buildings, locomotives, rolling
stock and the layout itself. Topics covered included the different types of equipment you might need.
Tripods, monopods, a selfie stick, lights and photo backdrops. You may ask yourself, why a selfie
stick? The common selfie stick provides a great way to photograph things that may be hard to reach or
an area that can't hold a tripod. Rick also covered some of the basic fundamentals of composition such
as "The rule of thirds", "Cropping" and "Viewing angle". Lastly, Rick discussed some tips and tricks like
cleaning your phone's camera lens, setting focus and exposure.

You can view past clinic information at the link below

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

A good time was had by all during the final part of the meeting with lots of good food to devour and
some fun white elephant gifts to be handed out.
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Achievement Program

A lot of people hear about the Achievement Program and ask me how
they can get started. My recommendation is to start with the Golden
Spike Award. It is not an actual category but if you have done any
modeling you probably have most, if not all, of it complete. Passing off
the requirements are a little more lenient so it’s easy to get started with
the program.

Here are a few pictures to show you how to find the documents you
need on the NMRA website. First, go to https://www.nmra.org and the
upper left click on Achievement Program.

On the Achievement Program page there is a menu on the right with lots of subcategories but if you
scroll to the bottom you can see info about the Golden Spike Award. There is also a link to download
the application as a Word Doc. One thing to remember is none of the Golden Spike Award
qualifications need to be “award winning” so just do your best. Also, you can’t just buy a model and put
it on your layout to qualify. It needs to be something you have made. If you want an example of what I
submitted you can go to my website: 
http://jamestowntrains.com/my-quest-for-master-model-railroader/golden-spike-award You do not need
to format it like I did but documenting your work is helpful.

I encourage people to look at the requirements in the other categories too. Click through each of the
links on the right. It is a dynamic menu that changes depending on the category you are on. If you know
what they are before working on your layout or modules, it is easier to incorporate them at the
beginning. You might not have thought of adding something that would otherwise qualify for one of the
requirements.

Overall, I am excited about how many people are actually working towards certificates in the AP. Our
Division is the most active in earning awards in our Region. It is not just about receiving praise for your
work but in addition to being rewarded for work well done it is usually a higher quality of work. Often
when you take pride in your work you strive to reach a higher standard. Learning what is required and
working toward earning certificates helps you to be a better modeler. After achieving MMR I know there
is so much more to learn and I continue to improve my modeling. Let me know how I can help you and
we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Building the "Kritter"

Build a Clearance "Kritter"
By Rick Luther

The rather odd thing pictured above is something I call the Clearance "Kritter". As I have been building
a new On30 layout, I have had to change my whole thought process. For many years building in HO
scale I have developed an eye to easily gauge clearances for rolling stock, structures and scenery.
Now building in a larger scale has been giving me fits with those same clearance challenges. I do have
the NMRA standards gauge for O scale narrow gauge. The gauge works well in most cases. There are
times I just needed something else that could easily be moved and would stand on its own. This how
the "Kritter" came about. Construction is really very simple. Styrene sheet and square stock were cut to
size to fit the same width as the NMRA gauge. The design looks like a "C" laying on it's back. A truck
bolster and truck were attached to bottom to make it easier to move along the track.

A Popsicle stick is attached to each side with a screw. A small slot has been cut in the Popsicle stick to
allow the stick to be moved up or down. The sticks can be moved down on either side so the bottom is
nearly touching the layout. If the stick is all the way up it shows the minimum clearance on either side of
the track. In the photo below you can see how I use the "Kritter" to mark along the right of way so I
know what the minimum distance that structures, trackside details and scenery can be from the track.

In the future when I build version 2, I will add a "T" section in the middle for the upper clearance of
tunnel portals and bridges. I am also considering making it wider, adding couplers and weight so the
"Kritter" can be pushed by a locomotive. One of the fun parts of this hobby is finding solutions to
problems that arise during construction of the layout. I hope that this idea will inspire some of you to be
"creative" with your hobby time.
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New Division Polo Shirts

Division Shirts

If you have ordered a Division Shirt, they will be available at the event on Saturday. Bring your credit
card.  We will take cash, but not give change. Remember, it will cost you $10 for your first shirt and full
price (depending upon size) for any additional shirts. We do have a limited number of extra shirts, so, if
you didn’t pre-order a shirt, you might still be able to get one. We also have a few patches that can
adorn any of your favorite apparel for only $2 each.
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Division News Items

2023 Kanab Train Show
Kanab Center Ballroom and Gymnasium
20 E 100 N
Kanab, Utah
February 10, 2023
February 11, 2023
https://kanabtrainshow.com/

Hostlers Model Railroad 2023 Festival
March 3, 4 & 5, 2023
Ogden Union Station
25th Street and Wall Avenue
Friday 3pm - 8pm
Saturday 9am - 6pm

Sunday 9:30am - 3pm

Great Train Show
Utah State Fairpark
155 1000 W
Salt Lake City, Utah
March 11-12, 2023
https://www.trainshow.com
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Pacific Southwest Region Convention

Pacific Southwest Region Convention
Arizona Division / Flagstaff, Arizona June 7 –11, 2023

Greetings from Arizona. We have been fortunate to have an NMRA member and former employee of
the Grand Canyon railroad as part of our convention team. We have shortened the days of the
convention and have split it into two major events; The convention and a full day steam train ride from
Williams, Arizona to the Grand Canyon and return. Since is a unique event, we would like to let NMRA
members in the surrounding regions/division the opportunity to join us for a fun filled day on the steam
train ride. Since we are using the steam engine only, the number of cars is limited. We offer the train
ride as a separate entity for members and their family to enjoy the steam train ride and the grandeur of
the Grand Canyon.

For more information or to register, visit our website at:
www.psrconvention.org
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NMRA National Convention

The National Model Railroad Association is pleased to announce that registration for the next national
Convention, the 2023 Texas Express, is now OPEN! The saying, "Everything is bigger and better in
Texas" is the bestway to describe what waits attendees in Grapevine, Texas, as this Convention
promises to be one for the history books!

Visit the website for more information.

2023 Texas Express NMRA National Convention
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

We've Been Busy! Come Join the Fun!

The ramp to the 2nd level has begun!

We welcome any new members who can contribute time, skills or resources to our club.
Message us and we will send you an application with details on pricing options!

Visit our website at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the chance
to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button below and learn
more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form in
the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program. You
can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan Scale
Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts could add
up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of
them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact
the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter
contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone
at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,
Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larry_carter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden
Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the midst of the
restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit
#85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Free-moN – We subscribe to the N scale Free Mo standards. You can find us on Facebook at Utah Free-moN. 

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS
mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS
mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature
is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale locomotive to
pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are 1st and 3rd Saturday of the Summer months. Contact Mike at utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch
Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.
Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:   Blaine Holbrook
Treasurer: Neil Mahoney
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
Board of Director: George Bell

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Vacant
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Charlie Treft
Layout Tours: Bob Gerald
Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chair Person: Cindy Lund
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street

West Valley City, UT 84119
from 10:00 AM to Noon
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